ik, Internal Affairs

12 February 2019 45 Pipitea Street, Thorndon, Wellington 6011

PO Box 805, Wellington 6140
Alex Harris Phone +64 4 495 7200
Via FYl.org.nz Fax +64 4 382 3589
fyi-request-9357- Email OlA@dia.govt.nz

3dcfobdel@requests.fyi.org.nz

Website www.dia.govt.nz

Dear Alex

Your Official Information Act request OIA1819-0431

Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request, which was received by the
Department of Internal Affairs (the Department) on 14 January 2019.

You have requested:

1. whether your agency has ever employed ZX Security Ltd, to provide training in social media or
open source intelligence. For the avoidance of doubt, I am not interested in any work done by
them on network security or penetration testing.

2. Ifso, all information relating to, or provided by, ZX Security Ltd in relation to the above.

The Department is extending the time available to respond to your request by 20 working days,
under both sections 15A(1)(a) and 15A(1)(b) of the Act. The extension is on the basis your request
necessitates a search through a large quantity of information, and consultations in order to make a
decision, which cannot reasonably be completed within the original time limit.

The Department’s response will be provided as soon as practicable and by no later than 14 March
2019.

If you have any feedback or questions about this extension, please contact us at OlA@dia.govt.nz to
discuss further.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this extension.
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz
or Freephone 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

Cathrine Austin
Acting Manager Governance Risk and Assurance
Strategy and Governance



